
         December 2011 

Dear Friends and Prayer Partners, 

This year has gone by so fast!  It seems like only last week we were wishing each other a 
Happy New Year!!! The work in San Pedro Sula continues with its ups and downs.  We’ve 
seen births and deaths, weddings and funerals, salvations, baptisms, retreats and cantatas.  
It’s been a full year.  We are so grateful for the faithfulness of our supporting pastors, friends 
and churches!  The year has been tough financially, and as so many folks are experiencing 
this same reality, we can agree with them that God is faithful. 

At the end of October we were privileged to be in a Missions Conference in Maryland.  This 
was a new church for us, and we really enjoyed ourselves!  It was a time of spiritual 
refreshment for us, and to top it off, they have decided to take us on for support!  Praise the 
Lord! 

The conference started off a five week visit to the States.  At that time we were also 
privileged to be in several of our supporting churches some of which we have not had the 
opportunity to visit in about 8 years! What a joy to see the faces we remembered, and to 
meet the new additions to the church families.  We were also able to present the work in 
Honduras in the church where Lois graduated from high school!  That was a lot of fun, too!  
Several members from that church have been to Honduras to work on various construction 
projects.  It was a blessing to meet with them as well. 

Katie is finishing up her semester at BJU, and as we write, we expect to have her home on 
Friday. Nana is working hard in AHE Home School.  We have Paul’s Dad, Robert, visiting 
with us for a few months, so the house will be full this Christmas! 

The political situation in Honduras is getting more difficult. The law concerning churches was 
passed and is in effect, although not being enforced yet. The President got on the TV the 
other night and announced that the government will be monitoring telephone calls and e-
mails from now on. But so far nothing has infringed on our ability to communicate.  Please 
pray that the doors will remain open and that the Gospel won’t be hindered. 

As we celebrate the birth of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, we would like to wish you and 
your family a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

        In Christian love, 
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